
 
 

 
 

October 10, 2012 
 
 
 
Mr. Larry Smith, Plant Manager 
Honeywell Metropolis Works 
P.O. Box 430  
2768 North U.S. 45 Road 
Metropolis, IL  62960 
 
SUBJECT:  CLOSURE OF TECHNICAL ASSIGNMENT CONTROL NO. L32787—

EVALUATION OF HONEYWELL METROPOLIS WORKS’S REQUEST TO 
TRANSFER MATERIALS UNDER TITLE 10 OF THE CODE OF FEDERAL 
REGULATIONS 40.13, UNIMPORTANT QUANTITIES OF SOURCE MATERIAL 

 
Dear Mr. Smith: 
 
By letter dated July 30, 2012 (Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
[ADAMS] Accession Number ML11220A011), Honeywell Metropolis Works (Honeywell) 
submitted its notification to the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) of its intention to 
transfer annually for disposal, over a period of 10 years, 90,000 cubic feet of debris 
contaminated with unimportant quantities of source material to the US Ecology Idaho facility 
near Grand View, Idaho.  The Honeywell notification necessitated a review by NRC to ensure 
that this transfer would not pose a concern to public health and safety.   
 
By letter dated September 21, 2012, the NRC approved the transfer described in Honeywell’s 
July 30, 2012, notification letter.  That action terminates our efforts and Technical Assignment 
Control Number L32787 has been closed.  
 
In accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations 2.390 of the NRC’s “Rules of 
Practice,” a copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC 
Public Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records Systems component of ADAMS.  
ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.   
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If there are any questions regarding this action, please contact me at 301-492-3180, or via  
e-mail to John.Sulima@nrc.gov.      
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

      /RA/ 
 

John (Jack) Sulima, Project Manager 
    Conversion, Deconversion and 
        Enrichment Branch 

Division of Fuel Cycle Safety 
  and Safeguards 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
  and Safeguards 

Docket No. 40-3392   
License No. SUB-526
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